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there is one thing that has been dominating my spirit 
since yesterday.  it is expectancy!  friends, i have 
never been pregnant but i feel as though i am pregnant 
now.  not because of a big belly, but my spirit feels 
as if it is expecting a birth.  this world is also 
reeling in labor pains.  just look around.

labor for what?  the revealing of the "sons of God".  
"beloved, now are we the sons of God, and it doth not 
yet appear what we shall be: but we know that, when He 
shall appear, we shall be like Him; for we shall see 
Him as He is."  1 john 3:2 kjv

here's a frivolous task if one wants to pursue it.  if 
a thousand years is as one day with the Lord and what 
if this age of grace is two days long.  what would that 
mean we are down to on His time table; hours, seconds?  
it's beyond the scope of my math reasonings.  and yes, 
frivolous to speculate, but it did cross my mind.  
perhaps not without reason.

another thing that has crossed my mind recently is the 
daily readings of the jews from the torah.  even as 
Jesus stood up one day and read, "today this scripture 
is fulfilled in your hearing".  luke 4:21  what 
readings are appointed that might reveal a future day 
of fulfillment.  worth investigating?
 
the jewish community follows a schedule of readings 
based on the hebrew calendar.  over the course of a 
year, the entire torah is read publicly during the 
synagogue services.  each reading has a name based on 



one of the important Hebrew words in the first sentence 
of the passage.  God has a way of weaving all things 
together.
 
i believe jermiah johnson has been a modern day prophet 
of God.  he does not claim that title any more since he 
mistakenly predicted trump's victory in 2020.  he 
repented and i believe he still hears from God.  he 
feels he is now called to prepare the bride of Christ 
for His coming. 

he recently said, and i quote: "recently, God has been 
speaking to me regarding 'offenses' and how it will be 
one of satan's main strategies to distract the bride 
from pressing into new levels of hunger and glory in 
the last days.  he also said, "we need to be on guard 
in all our relationships, whether that is family, work, 
or church, that we do not give the devil a foothold.  
please take this warning from the word of God to heart 
and shut the door to offense".  he then suggests we 
listen to his message preached at https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=DlcvGoYf_E0   i leave it to 
you.

it is a joyous thing to live in the spirit, 
contemplating "what was, what is and what is to come".  
they say about one third of the bible is prophecy; most 
of it about the end times.  it must be important to 
God.  why would He mind us searching the scriptures and 
contemplating these hidden things?  what He has said 
before the beginning of time will surely come to pass?  
yes, even to predicting the very date of it's immediate 
fulfillment sometimes.  there can be multiple 
fulfillment of some prophecies.



i'm just saying, the time is near.  we all need to be 
expecting.  if not today, then tomorrow.  if not 
tomorrow, then this year.  if not this year, then the 
next one.  you see what i mean about expecting.  
birthing pains do not always fall on schedule. 

when one's water breaks, the birthing is imminent.  
what could possibly have been the water breaking here?  
"who has heard such a thing?  who has seen such things?  
shall the earth be made to give birth in one day?  or 
shall a nation be born at once?  for as soon as zion 
was in labor, she gave birth to her children."  isa 
66:8  also a fulfillment of prophecy: "jerusalem will 
be trampled by gentiles until the times of the gentiles 
are fulfilled."  luke 21:24 
 
i look around at what some the church is teaching, 
watering down the power and truth of the gospel.  they 
proclaim sin acceptable and that love does not judge.  
they deceive with heresies like there is more than one 
way and one can accept the mark of the beast without 
penalty.  they are tares among the wheat.  they are as 
the blind leading the blind; leading all the way to 
hell.  so i ask: "will it be a still birth for some"?  
how can what is already dead produce a living thing?  
surely it must be removed from the dead body quickly if 
it is to survive.

yes, there are certain things in the word that must be 
fulfilled.  that doesn't mean we will have to be here 
for them.  i hear some speculating about this year.  i 
hear others saying we will be here for awhile because 
they have seen events up to 2026 and others 2030. 



i believe for them all until their time has passed.  i 
"expect" Him everyday.  but again, prophets just seeing 
it doesn't mean we have to be here for it.  the apostle 
john saw all the way to the end of this age but he 
hasn't hung around to see it.  (though some speculate 
he remains yet.  i don't believe Jesus would keep His 
beloved disciple from Him this long.  that's a 
punishment, not a reward.)

and so, at last i am that expectant mother waiting for 
her birthing.  even the men are in travail of it's 
imminence.  if they can be the bride of Christ, they 
can also be an expectant mother.  not in the way the 
world has sought to corrupt.  we speak of spirit and 
not of flesh.  could that fact alone be an indication 
of how the enemy would try to disguise and deceive the 
coming of our Lord?

perhaps i have wandered further today than many would 
seek to explore with me.  it's not even that i feel i 
have one foot here and the other there.  there are 
times when i feel it is only the thinnest thread 
tethering me here and soon it will snap.  be sure where 
you are headed if that thread snaps suddenly.

linda


